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The Supreme Student Government (SSG) in collaboration with PSD Dunong (Academic Guild), 

a Math and Science Club with its members as its tutors, relaunched the face-to-face Peer Tutorial 

Program for Math and Science subjects on September 21 for Intermediate and Junior High School 

students. 

 

Reaching out to fellow students to change the snob image of his club, James Allen Jr. Yap, PSD 

Dunong President, said that the club grabbed the opportunity to serve in the long-running peer 

tutoring program. He stated, 

 

“It is different when a peer teaches you, less pressure so you take in the information better.” 

 

Yap elaborated on PSD Dunong’s goals: Matalas, Matiyaga, and Madunong, further explaining 

that the aim of Dunong is for PSDians to be full of knowledge, perseverance, and wisdom 

respectively.  

 

Meiala Juliana Santiago, a grade 10 student tutee, stressed the importance of peer tutorials as 

they reinforced the lessons she had during classes and that getting help from students from higher 

levels benefitted her in making the lessons more manageable.  

 



“Personally, sometimes I just need someone to explain the lesson in an easier way so that I can 

understand it.” 

 

The peer tutorial program will be offered face-to-face throughout the school year to offer academic 

support for students who need further assistance in both Mathematics and Science. 
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